
To:
"Burris, Martin J CIV USA" <martin.burris@us.army.mil>, "Smith, Jennifer M Mrs CTR US USA IMCOM" 
<jennifer.mary.smith@us.army.mil>, philip.b.crawford@us.army.mil, 

Cc:
John Palmer/R10/USEPA/US@EPA, Dino Marshalonis/R10/USEPA/US@EPA, Hanh 
Shaw/R10/USEPA/US@EPA, 

Bcc:
Subject: EPA's preliminary draft of the Joint Base Lewis McChord MS4 permit 
From: Misha Vakoc/R10/USEPA/US - Thursday 06/02/2011 07:21 AM

Hello Mr. Burris, Mr. Crawford, and Mrs Smith:  

Attached below is a preliminary draft Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System (MS4) discharge permit, 
and fact sheet, for discharges from the MS4 owned/operated by Joint Base Lewis McChord (JBLM).   As I 
mentioned during a telephone conversation with Mrs. Smith yesterday, I would like to offer you the 
opportunity to review and comment these preliminary documents. I will contact Mrs Smith in the near 
future to schedule a subsequent meeting, which we would like to schedule prior to the end of June, in 
order to discuss any issues or concerns you or your staff may have regarding this preliminary draft. 

These documents are informational discussion drafts, and are indicative of the requirements our office 
would like to propose for formal public comment. We are interested in obtaining your initial 
thoughts/feedback on these materials, in order for us to make factual changes and/or to consider 
including any specific suggestions you may have at this time. Please note that, because these are 
preliminary drafts, we would not formally respond in writing to comments offered at this juncture; however,  
we will consider any input you provide on these materials to ensure that the information contained in the 
proposed draft is accurate and complete. In addition, we would like to discuss with you a mutually 
agreeable schedule for starting the formal public comment process.   

[attachment "May 2011 WAS026638 JBLM MS4 Permit.pdf" deleted by Misha Vakoc/R10/USEPA/US] 
[attachment "May  2011 DRAFT WAS026638 JBLM Fact Sheet.pdf" deleted by Misha 
Vakoc/R10/USEPA/US] 

As we have discussed with you last year,  EPA must also request certification of this permit from 
Department of Ecology, as required by Clean Water Act Section  401.  We have provided these 
preliminary materials to Department of Ecology for their consideration as well.   

Thank you very much. If you have any questions prior to our as-yet-unscheduled discussion meeting, 
please feel free to call or email me at any time. 

Misha Vakoc, Storm Water Permit Coordinator
NPDES Permits Unit, Office of Water and Watersheds
U.S. EPA Region 10
1200 6th Avenue, Suite 900
OWW-130
Seattle, WA 98101
(206) 553-6650
(800) 424-4372, extension 6650


